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 Persons entering Denmark will be encouraged to take a COVID-19 test at border 

crossings.  

 Mobile testing stations will be placed at hotspots etc. in holiday areas to make tests 

available to employees of shops, amusement parks, restaurants etc.  

 The purpose of the increased number of tests is to monitor developments and 

discover any new chains of infection. 

 Persons who want to enter Denmark will not be required to take a test, and tests 

will not be made on a daily basis at all border crossings or in all popular holiday 

areas.  

 Foreigners arriving in Denmark will be informed about the Danish COVID-19 

guidelines. 

 The Danish Health Authority's recommendations on self-isolation etc. are 

applicable to foreign tourists testing positive for COVID-19.  

 Foreigners who want to enter Denmark and show clear symptoms, such as dry 

cough and fever, will be refused entry at the border. 

 The police will make sure that persons wanting to enter Denmark meet the 

conditions for entry.  

 In case a foreigner who wants to enter Denmark does not meet the conditions for 

entry, that person will be refused entry. A summerhouse rental agreement, a hotel 

booking, a campsite booking or the like must be presented. 

 

  

 


